
Newsletter—December 2015 
~~~~~~~ 

Kia ora koutou, Members & Visitors 

The Museum Board and Staff hope you have a happy and relaxed Christmas and summer, and 
that bringing visitors and friends to our museum is high on your priorities. There’s plenty to 
interest everyone, and we have a new sign outside to help first-time visitors find us! 

 

73 Commercial Street, Takaka, Golden Bay/Mohua, New Zealand 

T: +64-3-525-6268 // E: goldenbaymuseum@xtra.co.nz // www.goldenbaymuseum.org.nz 

25th Anniversary: History Day, 17 October25th Anniversary: History Day, 17 October25th Anniversary: History Day, 17 October   

Abel Tasman 373: First Meeting Day 2015  

PTO for details of this year’s events (18-20 December) 

Roster vacancies—Can you help? 
Volunteers are the friendly face of the museum over the 
summer season and mean we can have the front doors 
open. No special knowledge needed, but enjoying the 
wide range of visitors from all over the world is a help! 
    Volunteer roster duties are 3 hours once a fortnight 
and we would very much like volunteers for Thursday 
morning, and also for Fridays (morning and afternoon).   

If you can help, please phone Karen 525-6268 

“Lest we Forget” 
Our tribute to the impact on our 
community of WW1 will continue 
with small displays of memorabilia 
linked to particular local families. 

In December/January we highlight Major 
James David Barnett & Private Lawrence 
Barnett. 

Golden Bay Museum Te Waka Huia o Mohua 

Golden Bay Quilters make a BIG difference 

NEW EXHIBITION  

Our 2015/16 exhibition, óInside Secret Societiesô, helps us 
understand more about the purpose and rituals of private 
societies such as the Freemasons, Druids, Foresters, 
and Manchester Unity of Oddfellows.  
    Both Takaka and Collingwood had ólodgesô where men 
met to be initiated into the brotherhood, and carried out 
their social and charitable purposes. Today only one lodge 
remains in Golden Bay/Mohua: the Freemasons Golden 
Bay Lodge no.144. 
    These days, there is far greater openness about the 
activities of the Freemasons and Golden Bay Museum 
greatly appreciates the support of Almoner & Chaplain 
Barry Cashman in allowing us to borrow and display items 
from the lodge building, which itself is now also used for 
community activities.  
   The exhibition offers interesting insights into an era that 
needed mutual benefit societies when there was no 
government social security. 

————— 

We were delighted at the turnout for History Day events at 

Tarakohe, Dairy Factory corner (photo above), Waitapu 

Wharf & Takaka Tramway, and Onekaka Ironworks. At least 

40 people came to each site, but Onekaka drew the biggest 

crowd. It was a special opportunity to explore a major heri-

tage site that is on private land. Thanks to all the speakers and 

to Robin Manson & Geoff Rennison for organising the day. 

Golden Bay Quilters President Rhonda Lash (3rd from left)  
presents a cheque for $3,000 to Museum Services Manager 
Karen Johnson (far right). The proceeds of the quiltersô annual 
raffle were donated to the museumôs whalery projectðitôs the 
largest single community donation so far.  
   Others in the photo (from left) are: Colleen Byrne, Hetty Nobel, 
Renee Bomer, Ann Lewis, Joan Fishley, Jenny Treloar, Gael 
Anderson, with museum Chair Penny Griffith also gratefully 
touching this wonderful donation. It was a beautiful quilt, too. 

Q: Whatõs new, white and rectangular? 
A: Two dividing walls separating off the temporary 

exhibition area. This is the start of implementing 
the Papps plan, commissioned in 2012, which will 
enable us to present our displays more effectively. 



Abel Tasman 373 events 

Friday, 18 December 2015 

10.30am: Tasman Monument, Ligar Bay: Visit the national 

monument on the actual anniversary of Tasmanôs meeting with 

local iwi 373 years ago. Learn about the monument & 1642 events. 

5.30-7pm: Golden Bay Museum, Takaka: Researcher Dave Horry 
explains why Tasman's ships were here in 1642, and how waka 
migrations brought descendants of the KurahaupǾ canoe to Golden 
Bay/Mohua. Ask questions, hear recordings of traditional Maori 

instruments; enjoy our permanent displays & Dutch treats.  

Saturday, 19 December 2015 

9am-2pm  Walk: Wainui Bay to Taupo Point: Walk to the pa site 

closest to Tasman's anchorage with researcher Dave Horry and 
historian botanist Philip Simpson. Meet at Wainui Bay carpark with 

lunch, drink bottle and sunhat. 

Sunday, 20 December 2015 

11am-2pm  Boat trip: Follow Tasman's course: Commercial 
vessel chartered. Charges apply. Weather dependent. Limited 

numbers; phone Robert Jenkin (525-8049).  

Proudly supported  by 
Tasman District Council 

About Us & Our Services 
Staff:  Karen Johnson (Museum Services Manager), Sally 

Gaffney, Lee Rzoska. 

Board Members: Brian Petterson, Clive Bird, Geoff 

Rennison, Leigh Gamby (TDC representative), Pat Ballard 

(Secretary), Penny Griffith (Chair & Acting Treasurer), 

Robin Manson, Robin Riley. The Board meets monthly. 
ðððððð 

Contact Us: 
phone: +64-3-525 6268 
postal: 73 Commercial Street, Takaka  7110 
email: goldenbaymuseum@xtra.co.nz 

www.goldenbaymuseum.org.nz 

Please note that research enquiries are by appointment 

only.  
ðððððð 

Holiday Period Services: The Museum will be closed on 
Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Year’s Day, and Nelson 
Anniversary Day (1 February). Our hours are 10am to 4pm 
every day, with access through the Old Post Office 
(Paradise Video) when volunteers are not available.  

Donations & Membership: 
We rely on donations for the continued running of the Museum, to top up our grant 
from Tasman District Council. 
 

As a registered charity we issue tax credit receipts for donations over $5. That 
means you could get back 33% of your donation! 

Payments can be made online to the Golden Bay Museum Society Inc BNZ bank account: 
02-0764-0063386-97  

(Please include your name in ‘Reference’ and email your details to:  

goldenbaymuseum@xtra.co.nz so we can send your receipt) 

OR post with a cheque to: 73 Commercial Street, Takaka 7110 

& now on Give-a-Little: givealittle.co.nz/org/goldenbaymuseum 
 

We enjoy adding new members to our growing list; please encourage your friends 

to join us, too. A growing membership list gives our grant applications a stronger 
case. Membership fees are currently $20 single; $25 joint/family. You receive 10% 
discount on Museum publications plus other benefits, such as invitations to openings. 

Ambassador’s Visit 

right:  Netherlands Ambassador 

HE Rob Zaagman and his wife 

Monique Zaagman-Bos in front of 

our Abel Tasman quilt on Monday 

12 October.  

     They met representatives of 

various heritage-related groups, 

and discussed ideas for the 375th 

anniversary events in 2017.  

Grateful Thanks  
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We are always very grateful for the support of 
donors and funding organisations that help us do 

more than our core funding allows. 

Recent donations: Fresh Choice: funds towards 

computer system improvements. 

Whalery: Weôre anxiously awaiting news from 

Lottery Grants about our application for funds 
towards whalery construction costs. Then we can 
move into a final push to raise funds so we can 
start construction around Easter. A challenge to 
marine license holders has gone outðto match 
NZ King Salmonôs promise, and we thank Maclab 
NZ Ltd for their donation of $1000. See separate 

note on the GB Quilters raffle proceeds. 

Whale: We were thrilled to get news in November 
that our application to Pub Charity for $17,362 
was 100% successful, and that Network Tasman 
had granted $1,500 towards electricity costs. 
Funding for Alanôs work on the whale skeleton is 
now secure, which is wonderful. 

Fundraising Stall 

Collingwood, 31 December 

——— 
Have you got ‘white elephant’ 
items that you’d like to find a 
new home for? (But no 

clothes, please.) 

If you’d like to contribute them 
to our museum fundraising 
stall at Collingwood Market 
(31 December, 9-12) weôd be 

very grateful. 

Please phone Penny (524-8112) 
to arrange pick-up or discuss 

your white elephant. 

Thanks! 

https://givealittle.co.nz/org/goldenbaymuseum

